BROOME PARISH COUNCIL
Chairman – Mr Don Billington

Clerk – Mr Marcus J. Hart 

Minutes of the Annual Meeting of Broome Parish Council Meeting Held on Wednesday 21st May, 2015 at 7:30pm at Broome Parish Hall

Present:- 
Cllr Don Billington (DB) (Chairman), Cllr Mark Billingham (MB)  Cllr Robert Whitehouse (RW), Cllr. Sherida Breeden and Cllr. Nicola Speakman (9:15pm) 
Also, present was Mr Marcus Hart (MJH) (clerk) and District Councillor Stephen Williams (until 8:30pm).
1. Public Question Time:- 
No members of the general public were present..
2. Apologies:- 
Nicola Speakman had apologised that she would arrive late due to work commitments. (9:30pm onwards)  County Councillor Stephen Clee, District Councillor Ian Hardiman and the Police had sent apologies.
3. Declarations of Interest:- None.
4. Election of Chairman and Vice Chairman:- 
MB, proposed DB and SB seconded DB as chairman and this was unanimously resolved. DB proposed MB as vice-chairman and SB seconded this and this was unanimously resolved.
5. Minutes of the Previous Meeting:- 
These were agreed as a true and accurate record save for the final note needed to have post meeting note inserted in brackets after it to confirm that this was said after the meeting ended.
6. Police Report:- None.
7. District Councillor’s Report:- 
SJW gave a report on the council make up stating that of the 30 seats contested on 7th May, 21 had been won by the Conservatives, 2 by Labour, 2 by Health Concern, 1 by UKIP, 1 by  the Liberal Party and 3 by the Independents. He reported that the election for the 3 seats in the Areley Kings and Riverside ward would take place on 9th June. He further reported that the   Local advisory poll for a Kidderminster Town Council had taken place on 7th May and the result was 79% voted yes and 21% voted no. WFDC would consider the results of the poll as part of its overall consultation which would be determined by full council on 29th July 2015. 
8. County Councillor’s Report:- None

9. Matters Arising:- 
DB reported that the Watery Lane culvert has now been cleared. DB and MB have had a video of the camera checking the culvert after the work had been done. DB felt that it should be checked periodically.
DB will e-mail KH and thank her for her help in getting the matter resolved.

The Well House planning issue was discussed and there was an oral update by MJH in respect of this matter on WFDC’s position as MJH had received an update from John Baggott. WFDC are in discussions with the owners to resolve this issue and WFDC will report back as soon as there is a further update.
There was a further brief discussion about the litter bin next to the bench raised by SB. MJH reminded the PC that we had considered this matter relatively recently and in the absence of any complaints had agreed to leave it where it is.
10. Parish Council Vacancy:- 
DB reported that there were 5 councillors elected unopposed. This leaves 2 vacancies. DB stated that RW wishes to resign from the PC due to ongoing health issues and this will take effect from the end of tonight’s PC meeting. DB reported that it will mean that we will then  have 3 vacancies. DB stated that it is now critical to secure co-opted councillors as if the PC continues with only 4 parish councillors the PC may risk being inquorate at future meetings. SB stated that she had one person in mind who she will approach in Broome House. MJH advised  as to the legal process and that he had secured the requisite statutory notice from Broome PC and advised that the procedure was slightly different than a normal co-option as we were filling two vacancies for seats as a result of an unopposed election. MJH stated that he will put the statutory notice on the parish notice board and will write an article to advertise in the Broadcast magazine. MJH said that he would also have to get a further notice from WFDC for the new vacancy that would arise after the end of tonight’s meeting.
11.Community Speed watch/Speeding in Broome Lane Update

DB fed back on the second survey that WCC had previously undertaken. A discussion ensued as to how to proceed. MJH advised that to take the matter forward we would need to get parish support. DB agreed to speak to Paul Brown from Dower Cottage as he had raised this issue originally. MJH advised that we needed to get support in the village before going back to West Mercia Police. DB agreed to circulate the WCC speed data to everyone and it was agreed that all PC’s would gauge support within the village regarding this issue to see if there were about 6 parishioners who would be prepared to take part in such a scheme.
12. Lengthsman’s Update:-
MJ was not present.
DB has indicated that MJ has not submitted an invoice for the second 6 months of litter picking. It was unanimously agreed to pay MJ  £130 for the second 6 months. 
There was a general discussion about lengthsman rates throughout the Wyre Forest area.
DB reported that the ponding on Egg Lane is still an issue. DB referred to the fact that there would need to be an opportunity to open the discussion between WCC and WFDC and the landowner. 

13. Councillors Complaints:-

SB raised the issue of f ly-tipping in the lay-by on the main road, namely recently a mattress. MJH agreed to to provide the email address and phone number of the relevant department of WFDC at Green Street to report the issues directly. SB reported a tree obstructing a traffic light on the main road at Hackman’s Gate. MJH to report.
SB reported that new signs outside Barnett Hill had been erected and felt that they were an eyesore. SJW agreed to inspect and report back to MJH with a view to notifying WFDC’s enforcement officer if felt appropriate.
There was a pothole in Little Lane and the state of the road continues to be poor. DB confirmed that the PC had constantly raised the issue of the state of this lane but that it was low on the WCC priority list. It was agreed for MJH to raise with DH.

NS raised the issue of the property at Cloisters on Broome Lane having an overgrown hedgerow causing the lane to be unnecessarily narrowed. MJH undertook to look at this. 
14. Planning:-
The schedule was circulated and the application’s since the last meeting and the PC responses were noted. 
It was agreed that DB,MB and SB would form the planning sub-committee for the next quarter.

15. Finance:-
The annual return and annual accounts were duly presented by MJH. MJH confirmed that due to the time pressures caused by the May election these had already been sent to and returned by the internal auditor who had approved them in advance of our meeting. SB proposed and MB seconded and these were unanimously approved.
The spreadsheet was checked against the bank statements and duly signed by DB confirming that they tallied. 
Cheques for the internal auditor’s fee, the annual CALC subscription and the annual insurance premium were unanimously approved for payment.

MJH and DB advised as to our new payroll and pension arrangements. DB stated that we were in the process of changing it over to the new payroll company and that it would cost the PC an annual fee of £20 to run the clerk’s payroll, an increase of just £5. MJH advised that unlike Rushock PC we haven’t been notified about the staging date for the compulsory pension arrangement. DB advised that he was dealing with this issue on behalf of the PC as the clerk’s employer.
16. Risk Register:- 
This was duly circulated and updated for 2015-2016.
17. Meetings attended:-
DB indicated that his report would follow tonight’s meeting electronically.
The clerk reported that he had liaised with DP regarding the Chaddesley Education Foundation. DP stated that the new chairman was Hugh Richards, the vice chairman was Colin Emeny and the clerk was Yolande Biggs. DP forwarded a set of the annual accounts for the year ended 31st December, 2014. 
18. Footpaths Officer:- 
The sub-committee has still not met to determine the money allocated by SJC for styles. DB stated that if County carried out the work the cost of a style was of the order of £200 and a kissing gate £400 so we would not install many units from the available money. DB stated that we would need to carry this matter forward for action and this was unanimously agreed.
MB raised an issue regarding the  re-routing of a footpath that would require approximately 4 new styles but suggested that this should be met by the landowners concerned.
19. Correspondence:-
The list was circulated and duly noted.
20. Councillor’s Reports:- None,
21. Broome Village Hall:-
DB reported that the insulation work had been done. A £10,000 grant had been received from the National Lottery. DB reported that the redecorating of the hall would be done later in the year. DB reported that there would be a celebration event in September to which MJH would be invited. DB reported that there was still a trustee vacancy on the village hall. DB stated that Diana Pheysey is due to finish as treasurer and is phasing the handover to the new treasurer.  
22. Emergency Plan. 

DB and RW have been working on this and DB stated that given that RW would be resigning at the end of the meeting we would have to carry this forward. However, he reported that MJH had secured a good precedent which we should adapt for Broome PC. It was agreed that DB would look at this and bring back for progress at the next meeting.

23. Date of the Next Meetings:-

2nd September, 2015 at 7:30pm
                                                2nd December, 2015 at 7:30pm
                
Meeting closed at 9:40pm.
Signed…………………………………………(Chairman)

Dated…………………………………………..

Post meeting note:-
The Chairman realised after the meeting that he should have thanked Robert Whitehouse for his time as a PC and wished to record this in the minutes as a post meeting note.
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